



The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2019 - 2020 Bulletin 19: Week Beginning Monday 27th January

Get your Odd Socks Ready

Down Syndrome affects people who suffer from the disease through no fault of neither their own nor of their parents. A mistake happened even before they were conceived during a biological process called meiosis. This means they are born with a third copy of chromosome number 21 that affects their health and cognitive capacity. They do however have the same physical and emotional needs as everyone else. Sadly sometimes Down Syndrome people do not get the opportunity to live fulfilled lives. International Down Syndrome day on the 21 March is to raise awareness of these issues. We are inviting students, staff and parents to order a pair of odd socks for 150 baht from Down Syndrome International (DSI), a charity that we have supported for the last two years. Their work provides training in countries around the world. If you would like to know more please ask Dr Alex or check out the DSI website https://www.ds-int.org/. This year we are also delighted to announce that Sir Robert Martin received a knighthood for services to people with disabilities. He was born with brain damage and had a traumatic upbringing, yet he served on a United Nations committee last year and has worked tirelessly as an advocate for people with disabilities. He should be a source of inspiration for us all.



Cross Curricular Learning in English

Year 8 and Year 9 English Second Language classes have been undertaking a cross-curricula approach to learning English. They have been studying light and air (respectively) as themes for English. Part of the course is to make a presentation (either a PowerPoint or an experiment) based on their theme. Students have made kites, pollution testers, balloon lungs and created light shows. After their presentation they write a report on what they've done.





Monday 27th January - Saturday 1st February

Monday 27th January Y7 Geography Trip— Flora Tale

Tuesday 28th January

Wednesday 29th January

Thursday 30th January

Friday 31st January

Saturday 1st Februry
Boarding Trip — Kayaking

Primary

The Kindergarten and Reception children have been learning how to recognise healthy foods. This week they made a healthy pizza puff. They were delicious! Year 1 and Year 2 have been able to perform their poem about cats to different classes, and Dr Alex! The audiences really seemed to enjoy the recitals, and

complimented the children on their speaking voices and actions. All week they have been completing different activities relating to Chinese New Year. Pupils in Year 3 this week have enjoyed their Footprints from the Past topic. They have make dinosaur masks, investigated the differences between bones and fossils and found out about the life of the famous palaeontologist Mary Anning. Year 4 explored angles in mathematics this week, identifying acute, obtuse and right angles. In English the class enjoyed writing fantasy settings, using descriptive language and visuals. In IPC the focus was on art with the children designing ancient Egyptian outfits for their card mannequins, swapping outfits and accessories. Year 5 made predictions and then did an experiment testing which materials conduct electricity. They also learned to use the Logo programming language to draw shapes and investigate angles. They learned that repetitions in coding can help save a lot of time. This week Year 6 have been getting to grips with long division in mathematics. In English they have been learning about the differences between biographies and autobiographies and have already learned some interesting facts about the lives of Roald Dahl and Michael Morpurgo. In IPC, they are still finding out lots of information about our Solar System and particularly the planet Mars. This week they have been investigating the difference between weight and mass, and kilograms and Newtons.



Boarders Trip to SpeedKart

On Saturday 18 January the boarding students had an exciting trip to drive go-carts around the SpeedKart track. They thoroughly enjoyed the experience. Afterwards they had a relaxing cold drink!



tutor groups at 07:50. Students should be in before this to ensure that they do not miss important notices or activities that happen during this time—thank you.

Chinese New Year

Students have celebrated the Chinese New Year through a range of activities today. In the morning we were treated to a visiting Lion Dance performance with around 20 performers. Some of the things that they did were amazing and the music and dancing was great. It was great to see so many parents. After a Chinese themed special dinner students spent the afternoon taking part in a range of Chinese activites from Chinese calligraphy to making Chinese dumplings. After a busy afternoon the day ended with an ice-cream treat. We will have photos of the day in next week's bulletin.

Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus





โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟนส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2019-2020 รายงานข่าวฉบับที่ 19: วันจันทร์ที่ 27 มกราคม 2563



เตรียมถุงเท้าไม่เข้าคู่

ผู้มีอาการดาวน์ชินโดรมต่างต้องทุกข์ทรมานกับอาการของโรค ซึ่งไม่ใช่ความผิดของพวกเขาหรือแม้แต่ผู้ปกครองเองก็ตาม ความบกพร่องนั้น เกิดขึ้นตั้งแต่กระบวนการแบ่งเซลล์หรือระยะไมโอชิส ซึ่งเป็นความผิดปกติของโครโมโชมคู่ที่ 21 โดยในคนปกติจะมีเพียง 2 แท่ง แต่ในกลุ่มผู้มี อาการดาวน์ชินโดรมกรงนั้น แต่งเหล่าหรือแม้แล้ว 3 แท่ง ถึงแม้อย่างนั้นผู้มีอาการดาวน์ชินโดรมก็ยังมีความต้องการพื้นฐาน ทั้งด้านร่างกายและจิตใจเช่นเดียวกับคนอื่น ทั่วไป ซึ่งเป็นที่น่าเศร้าที่พบว่าผู้มีอาการบางคนไม่ได้รับโอกาสในการดำเนินชีวิตอย่างเต็มที่ ดังนั้น ในวันที่ 21 มีนาคม ของทุกปี จึงเป็นวันดาวน์ ชินโดรมโลก ดังนั้น โรงเรียนฯ ขอเชิญชวนให้นักเรียน บุคลากร รวมถึงท่านผู้ปกครองสั่งซื้อถุงเท้าไม่เข้าคู่ หรือ odd socks ในราคา 150 บาท จากองค์กร Down Syndrome International (DSI) เพื่อการกุศล ซึ่งโรงเรียนฯ ได้ให้การสนับสนุนกิจกรรมดังกล่าวมาเป็นเวลา 2 ปีแล้ว องค์กร ดังกล่าวมีกิจกรรมการอบรมให้ความรู้ความเข้าใจในประเทศต่างๆ ทั่วโลก หากท่านต้องการทราบรายละเอียดเพิ่มเติม กรุณาติดต่อสอบถามมายัง ดร.อเล็กชานเดอร์ วอลเลอร์ หรือเข้าเยี่ยมชมเว็บไซต์ https://www.ds-int.org/ ซึ่งในปีนี้ ได้มีการประกาศอย่างเป็นทางการแล้วว่าท่านเซอร์ โรเบิร์ต มาร์ตินได้รับรางวัลอัศวินในฐานะที่เป็นผู้ช่วยเหลือผู้มีความพิการหรือด้อยสมรรถภาพ ซึ่งท่านเซอร์โรเบิร์ต มาร์ติน มีความผิดปกติของ สมองตั้งแต่กำเนิด และได้รับเชิญให้เข้าร่วมเป็นคณะกรรมการองค์การสหประชาชาติเมื่อปีที่ผ่านมา และยังช่วยสนับสนุนงานเกี่ยวกับกลุ่มผู้มี ความพิการหรือด้อยสมรรถภาพมาโดยตลอด ท่านเซอร์โรเบิร์ต มาร์ติน จึงเป็นบุคคลตัวอย่างสำหรับพวกเรา



การเรียนรู้ภาษาอังกฤษเชิงบูรณาการ

นักเรียน Year 8 และ 9 เรียนวิชาภาษาอังกฤษในฐานะ ภาษาที่สองด้วยกิจกรรมเชิงบูรณาการ นักเรียนศึกษา เรื่องแสงและอากาศ (ตามลำดับ) และนำเสนอข้อมูล (ด้วยโปรแกรม PowerPoint หรือการทดลอง) ดังนั้น นักเรียนจึงประดิษฐ์ว่าว ทดสอบมลภาวะในอากาศ ทดลองโมเดลปอด และแสดงแสงไฟ จากนั้น นักเรียน เขียนสรุปรายงานหลังการนำเสนอข้อมูล



DIARY DIARY

วันจันทร์ที่ 27 มกราคม - เสาร์ที่ 1 กุมภาพันธ์

วันจันทร์ที่ 27 มกราคม

Year 7 ทัศนศึกษา ณ Flora Tale

วันอังคารที่ 28 มกราคม วันพุธที่ 29 มกราคม วันพฤหัสบดีที่ 30 มกราคม วันศุกร์ที่ 31 มกราคม

กิจกรรมกลุ่มสัมพันธ์: KS3 แข่งขันฟุตบอล

วันเสาร์ที่ 1 กุมภาพันธ์

กิจกรรมสำหรับนักเรียนประจำ: พายเรือคายัค

ข่าวสารจากระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา

ในสัปดาห์นี้ นักเรียน Kindergarten เรียนรู้เรื่องอาหารเพื่อสุขภาพ นักเรียนทำพิชช่าพัพที่อร่อยมาก!

นักเรียน Year 1 และ 2 อ่านบทกลอนเกี่ยวกับแมวให้พี่ๆนักเรียน รวมถึงดร.อเล็กซ์ฟัง! ผู้ชมต่างสนุกกับการฟังบทกลอน และยังชื่นชมท่าทางรวมถึงน้ำเสียงของนักเรียนด้วย นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนยังทำกิจกรรมหลากหลายเกี่ยวกับเทศกาลตรุษจีน นักเรียน Year 3 สนุกกับเรื่อง Footprint from the Past และยังได้ประดิษฐ์หน้ากากไดโนเสาร์ สำรวจความแตกต่าง ระหว่างโครงกระดูกกับชากฟอสซิล และค้นคว้าเกี่ยวกับ Mary Anning ผู้ชำนาญวิชาที่ว่าด้วยสัตว์และพืชดึกดำบรรพ์ ในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ

นักเรียน Year 4 เรียนรู้เรื่องมุมแหลม มุมป้าน และมุมฉาก ในวิชาคณิตศาสตร์ และสนุกกับการเขียนโครงร่างด้วยภาษาเชิง บรรยายและภาพพจน์ ส่วนในวิชา IPC นักเรียนตั้งใจทำงานศิลปะและออกแบบชุดของชาวอียิปต์โบราณบนหุ่นกระดาษ ซึ่ง สามารถเปลี่ยนชุดและเครื่องประดับได้

นักเรียน Year 5 คาดคะเนและทำการทดลองเกี่ยวกับวัตถุที่เหนี่ยวนำไฟฟ้า และใช้โปรแกรม Logo เพื่อสร้างรูปร่างและหา มุมชนิดต่างๆ นักเรียนได้รู้ว่าการใช้ coding ซ้ำนั้นช่วยประหยัดเวลาในการทำงานอย่างมาก

นักเรียน Year 6 เรียนเรื่องการหารในวิชาคณิตศาสตร์ ส่วนในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ นักเรียนศึกษาความแตกต่างระหว่าง ชีวประวัติกับอัตชีวประวัติ และศึกษาข้อเท็จจริงที่น่าสนใจเกี่ยวกับ Roald Dahl และ Michael Morpurgo ในวิชา IPC นักเรียนหาข้อมูลเกี่ยวกับระบบโซลาร์เซลล์ และศึกษาเกี่ยวกับดาวอังคาร ความแตกต่างระหว่างน้ำหนักกับมวล รวมถึงหน่วยกิโลกรัมและหน่วยนิวตัน



นักเรียนประจำทำกิจกรรม ณ SpeedKart

เมื่อวันเสาร์ที่ 18 มกราคม ที่ผ่านมา นักเรียนประจำตื่นเต้นกับการเปิด ประสบการณ์การขับรถโกคาร์ท และ พักผ่อน ณ ร้านคาเฟ กับเครื่องดื่มเย็นๆ



นักเรียนควรเดินทางมาถึงโรงเรียนภายในเวลา 07.50 น. เพื่อลงชื่อเข้าเรียน และจะได้ไม่พลาดประกาศหรือข่าวสำคัญ ประจำวัน—ขอขอบคุณในความร่วมมือ

เทศกาลตรุษจีน

นักเรียนเฉลิมฉลองเทศกาลตรุษจีนด้วยกิจกรรมหลากหลายในช่วงสัปดาห์นี้ ซึ่งในเช้าวันนี้คณะเชิดสิงโตกว่า 20 ชีวิตทำการแสดงอย่างน่าตื่นเต้น ด้วยท่าทางและดนตรีประกอบที่น่าทึ่ง โรงเรียนฯ มีความยินดีที่ท่านผู้ปกครองหลายท่านสนใจเข้าร่วมชมการแสดงดังกล่าวด้วย

นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนยังร่วมรับประทานอาหารตามเทศกาลตรุษจีน และทำกิจกรรมในภาคบ่ายร่วมกัน ทั้งการเขียนอักษรจีนไปจนถึงการทำเกี้ยว เมื่อกิจกรรมต่างๆแล้วเสร็จ นักเรียนได้รับประทานไอศกรีมก่อนกลับบ้าน

ภาพความประทับใจจากเทศกาลตรุษจีนจะได้รับการเผยแพร่ในวารสารฉบับต่อไป

ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่